
your Shire News  

The Shire of Pingelly is looking to make some changes to 
the upcoming Council Awards at this Australia Day. We 
would appreciate feedback from the Pingelly Community in 
relation to this development.  

Would you like to see more categories at the awards            
ceremony? Is the nomination form too hard to follow? 
 
Have your say today!! All feedback is truly appreciated. 
Scan the QR code to take you directly to the survey. 
 

Cr Bill Mulroney: 0427 871 191  Cr Jackie McBurney: 0427 944 456 
(Shire President)  (Deputy President) 
Cr  Karmvir Singh: 0457 680 994 Cr Bryan Hotham:      0477 004 157 
Cr Peter Wood:        0427 968 452  Cr Anthony Oliveri:      0499 795 792 
Cr Kacey Camilleri:   0410 666 056  Cr Peter Narducci:      0417 953 386     

 

The Shire of Pingelly is looking to redevelop the existing          
Motocross track for the benefit of local riders as well as to 
attract riders from the wider region to Pingelly and are 
looking to establish a group to advise and help maintain 
the future Motocross area. 
We have received an incredible response so far in regards 
to forming a network of riders, allowing the Shire to      
receive direct correspondence regarding the motocross 
track; and a network that can be drawn upon for expertise 
and advise as well as volunteers to assist in the restoration 
of the track.   
If you are interested in joining the group please complete 
the Expression of Interest Survey via the QR code. 

Changes to Council Awards– Have Your Say! 

Last Week for Motocross Survey 

Perth NAIDOC Male Elder of the Year 
The Shire of Pingelly would like to congratulate local indigenous Elder and recipient of the Perth     
NAIDOC award for Male Elder of 2022, Mr Desmond Little. 
 
Mr Little has a previous history of working tirelessly within our community, developing opportunities 
for Aboriginal Youth and Families with training and employment through his shearing team and the 
farming sector. 
 
Desmond came from humble beginnings, originally from Pumphreys Bridge, Mr Little has broken 
down racial barriers in the sporting and education areas allowing Aboriginal people an opportunity 
to reach their potential, further their education and fulfil their dreams. 
 
Mr Little also coached the Pingelly Tigers Football Club back in the 1960’s, when indigenous players 
from Pingelly and surrounding towns banded together to create a team to compete in the local 
league. The creation of the Pingelly Tigers has since woven through the AFL with many local          
aboriginal football players making  it to regional and state squads and teams.  
 
This is a true credit to Mr Little who now resides in Perth and operates as the Chair of his local     
Noongar Centre. 
Congratulations Desmond on all your hard work and dedication to the people of Pingelly and    
Western Australia. 


